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Los Angeles City Council Action on Wilshire BRT Project

Today, the Los Angeles City Council took action to approve the Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit (Wilshire BRT) Project. The City Council considered three alternatives studied and environmentally cleared the Revised Final Environmental Impact Report/Environmental Assessment (FEIR/EA). After listening to public comments and much discussion amongst the Council members, the Los Angeles City Council passed a motion adopting Alternative A-1 (the 7.7 mile project minus Selby to Comstock), but requesting the MTA Board to reconsider Alternative A (the full 8.7 mile project). Alternative A-1 was approved by the Board in May 2011. Staff plans to return to the Board on June 23, 2011 with City Council’s request to reconsider

Alternative A.           

DBE Program Commended in Caltrans Review
This week, I received the Caltrans, Office of Business and Economic Opportunity (OBEO) and Division of Local Assistance (DLA) Review Teams final Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Program Assessment and Recommendation report regarding its compliance review of our DBE program. Caltrans is obligated to conduct DBE Program compliance reviews of sub-recipients receiving Federal Highway Administration funds. The on-site compliance review was conducted January 24-26, 2011. The report found that we provide a high level of compliance with DBE regulations and implement good practices to ensure the greatest possible DBE participation on federal-aid contracts.  

Both the OBEO and DLA acknowledged best practices in our program administered by the Diversity & Economic Opportunity Department to include: well trained staff in DBE program matters, comprehensive outreach meetings and events like “Meet the Primes” and “Meet the Buyers” that provide the public with opportunities to learn about Metro contracting, easy navigation of DBE program and certification information on the Metro website, proactive efforts in achieving DBE goals, and the development of good working relationships with prime contractors and subcontractors.  

Expo Line Maintenance Facility Design Workshop

The Exposition Construction Authority invites you to a community workshop to kick-off the design process for the Maintenance Facility for Phase 2 of the Expo Line project.The community will have an opportunity to meet the design firm Maintenance Design Group, learn about the design process and timeline and provide input on the design of the Maintenance Facility early in the process.
Thursday, June 30, 2011
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
Virginia Avenue Park

Thelma Terry Building
2200 Virginia Avenue
Santa Monica, CA  90404


Click here to view the notice.



	

	








